
Date: 12/21/2023

Attendees:

● Joe Trombly
● Dan McCombs
● Gabe Porter
● Daphne Thurston
● Jeff Leombruno
● Ben Bade
● John Scully

Absent:

● Liz Wilson

Permits/Requests

Exeter Road Warehouse Project (Ian MacKinnon, Jones and Beach)
● Ian joined us to show an update to the plans that had been shared last month.
● Reduced total buffer impact by 10%
● Reduced total wetland impact by 47% - proposed impact is less than 10k sq ft,

which puts them below the state requirement for mitigation.
● New plans also shows a smaller proposed wetland creation area. Gabe

questioned if this could be larger, Ian said they should be able to increase it.
● Joe and Ian discussed changes to the building layout and how it might affect

buffer impacts, including shifting truck docks and changing building
proportions.

● Scott mentioned he has an objection to the labeling of the temporary and
permanent buffer impacts on the plan.

● Ian questioned if there was a desire to remove any direct impact completely?
○ Scott and Joe both confirmed we’d prefer to remove any direct impact.

● Ian will look at creating another alternative plan to reduce the impacts
further.

Shirkin Rd (vacant lot Map 36 - Lot 5-2) (Jones & Beach)



● Ian presented plans for a lot on Shirkin Rd, a rework of plans that had been
previously presented for wood storage.

● Dan made a motion to let the planning board know that we have no objection,
John seconded, motion passed.

Declination Letter for Society of Protection of NH Forests
● Jake is waiting for November minutes to be posted.

Plumer Park (update)
● Gabe noted that the town attorney recommended keeping the park controlled

by ECC given how it was deeded originally. Joe said the park can continue to
be maintained by other people, but any major changes will need to come
before the ECC.

● Ben made a motion to hand over maintenance of the park to the Selectmen at
no cost to the Conservation Commission, and any changes to the park beyond
routine maintenance come before the Conservation Commission for approval.
John seconded. Motion passed.

NOTICES
● Ladd’s Lane Paving - Lamprey River Advisory Committee

○ ECC received a letter from LRAC regarding the paving project for the
apartments on Ladd’s Lane. LRAC requested some changes to the
proposed plans to assist with turtle habitat. They also noted that based
on water levels, septic systems could be submerged.

○ Gabe wanted to read the letter to ensure it’s in the meeting record.
○ See letter attached.

● Fogg RdWetlands Restoration - NH Dept of Environmental Services
○ Gabe got a letter from the NH Dept of Environment Services as an

approval for property on Fogg Rd.

ADMIN

Photo Contest
● Winner is Cheryl Denoncour with the birdhouse photo.



Budget

Account Balances

Escrow $3,854

LUCT $125,001

Conservation Trust Fund $7,020

Operating Budget $5,436

Miriam Jackson Park Trust Fund $3,410

Tech Update
● Gabe questioned where we are on emails and file storage. Joe said Jake is

hoping to roll it out next year.

Terms Expiring
● Gabe 4/24
● Ben 3/24
● Jeff 3/24
● Daphne 4/24
● Scott formally resigned and requested to be an alternate. Dan made a motion

to accept his resignation letter and accept him as an alternate. John seconded.
Motion passed.

● Dan made a motion to ask the town to post two openings and an alternate
position for the Commission. Motion passed.

Fort Rock
● Jeff mentioned briefly that Exeter and Newfields are looking to purchase land

currently part of the “Fort Rock” trail network and they are looking for
community support.

ADJOURN



● Meeting adjourned at 9:15pm




